
   

TOWN OF TROY   

BOARD OF SELECTPERSONS MINUTES  

  

The Board of Selectpersons held their monthly meeting on Tuesday, October 15 2024, 

at 6:30 p.m. at the Troy Municipal Office.   

Selectpersons Present: Robert Langlands, Anne Quirion & Gaston Bathalon   

Others Present:  Terri Medley, Steve Button, Josh Mikkola, Sarah Standish & Alyssa 

Johnson 

 

 

THESE MINUTES ARE UNOFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED.   

1. The meeting opened at 6:30 pm.   

 

2. Alyssa Johnson from the VT Council of Rural Development was added to 

the agenda. 

 

3. Steve reported that he is getting training this week to read meters with 

the new Neptune meter reader.  

The Sanitary Survey was completed last Tuesday.  It went very well.  It 

was recommended to trim the big trees by the water tank. 

Steve discussed budgeting some money in 2025 to do repairs to the 

exterior of the water plant building.   

Steve reported he has picked up the new truck for Troy/Jay Wastewater 

and got a value on the 2020 truck.  A motion was made by Gaston to 

purchase the 2020 Ford 150 truck from Troy/Jay Wastewater in the 

amount of $15,000.  That motion was amended to read, to purchase the 

truck in the amount of $15,000 to be paid in 2025.  Motion carried. 

 

4.       Mike did not attend the meeting. 

  

5.       Joshua Mikkola, from the Derby barracks of the Vermont State Police,  

           spoke to the board about the safety concerns that residents have with     

           cars traveling on Route 100 and meeting the Amish community in their    

           buggies.   



 

 

 

6.        Melissa from the VT Council on Rural Development spoke about the           

Community Visit Program.  She explained they would not be available to begin 

until 2026.   

 

7.        Gaston discussed the possibility of having a babysitting course for 

students and possibly co-ordinate it with the Encore after-school program.  

Robert said we still have $750.00 in our youth recreation fund that would 

support it.   

  

8.        The Board discussed writing a letter of support for North Country 

Hospital, to be given to Governor Scott.  The Board made the unanimous 

decision to sign a letter of support.   

 

9.         Meeting Minutes were approved by a motion made by Gaston. 

 

10.      All Orders were approved with a motion made by Gaston. 

 

11.      Meeting Adjourned at 8:35 PM 

 

  


